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Girl Scouts to receive their awards

Community Calendar
WEDNESDAY, MAY 22
Last day of school for Sacred Heart
Genesis Thomas County pickup, 350 S. Range, 10 a.m.-noon &1 -4

p.m.
Toddlers, Pioneer Memorial Library, 10:15 and 11 a.m.
TeleFriend Information meeting, 5:30 p.m. (call 462-6996)
Gem Lions, Gem Community Building, 7 p.m. (2nd & 4th Wednes-

days)
The Herd, Junior High Youth Group, Armory, 7-8:30 p.m.
Pinochle, American Legion, 7:30 p.m.
Brewster Lions, Hunter Hall, 8 p.m.
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous & Al Anon, 1275 West 6th, 8:30

p.m.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.58
Corn $1.92
Milo $2.97
Soybeans $4.28

Markets

This recipe is tasty and easy to make.
Bean and Cheese Enchiladas

1 (15 oz.) can refried beans
1 teaspoon chile powder

1/4 teaspoon ground cumin
2 and 1/2 cups shredded
pepper-jack cheese

2 (10 oz.) cans enchilada
sauce

8 (6-inch) flour tortillas

Heat oven to 375 degrees. In large mixing bowl combine beans, spices
and 1 and 1/2 cups shredded cheese. Stir 1 can sauce into bean mixture.
Spread 3 tablespoons of remaining sauce in bottom of 9 x 13 x 2-inch bak-
ing dish. Brush one side of tortilla with sauce, spoon 1/4 cup bean mix-
ture in center, roll up and place seam side down in dish. Repeat with re-
maining tortillas and bean mixture. Pour remaining sauce over top, spread-
ing gently to cover. Top with remaining cheese. Bake at 375 degrees 15-
20 minutes, or until bubbly. Top each serving with sour cream and chopped
green onions. Serves 4.

Lois Myers

• Correspondent

A shower makes the air smell fresher

Kountry Kitchen

Nothing makes the air smell fresher,
than a nice shower, after a long time of
drought weather. Last night, we had
about 40 pts. of moisture, and it was
more than welcome. I truly hope that
was only the beginning! Sounds like
there might be another chance of the
great outdoors.

Betty Wolfe had done some research
on the Memorial Day programs, and
some of the services that have been
conducted over the years. In 1946,
which would have been a year close to
the hearts of many, there were several
services in the area. The Brewster Post
American Legion conducted the ser-
vices, and the Brewster Band assisted
with appropriate music. The first ser-
vice was at 9 a.m., at the Brownville
Cemetery, then Northwest of Brewster,
at the Muldrow or Freeland Cemetery,
with services at 10:30 a.m. from there,
east to the Prairie Gem or Fairview
Cemetery, with services at 11:15 a.m.

At 2 p.m., everyone gathered at the
Brewster School Auditorium. Part of
these services were dedicated to the
memory of the boys who lost their
lives, in World War II. Following the
services at the auditorium, there was a
memorial service at the Brewster Cem-
etery. The information about the ser-
vices was taken from the Brewster Tid-
ings, May 23, 1946.

Betty said she had a good visit with
LaVelle Michael on Wednesday the
15th and he was able to help her iden-
tify some pictures from the 1926-27
school year. Any who have had parents
or grandparents that attended the

school, would enjoy the pictures that
are available for viewing, at the Heri-
tage Center. Remember, the hours are
Monday/Wednesday 1-4 p.m.; Sat. 9-
11 a.m.

Wilma Burk enjoyed a visit from her
granddaughter, Shelly Burk, daughter
of Wesley Burk, of McCook, Neb.
Shelly lives in Benkelman, and com-
bined a visit to her grandmother with a
trip the Craft Peddler.

Hope you all have a safe and enjoy-
able Memorial Day.

Oh, yes, here is one more reminder
about the Saturday, June 1, All City
Garage Sale. Be sure to come at 8:30
a.m. and spend the day. There will be
something for everyone.

And, the following Saturday, the 8th,
you can come and watch all the bicy-
clers, as they stop for lunch, in Brew-
ster, on their ride ‘ across Kansas’ . So,
who says nothing ever happens in
Brewster, huh?

  Sally

  Michael

• Brewster
    Correspondent

Happenings
Colby Girl Scouts will have a court

of awards at 7 p.m. Monday, May 28,
at Trinity Lutheran Church. Several
girls will be receiving their Gold
Awards.

•••••
The PRIDE organization in Rexford

has scheduled another flea market and
farmers market for Saturday, June 1, at
the Rexford City Park. The hours are
from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. Entrance to the
markets is free. Coffee and rolls and a
lunch will be for sale at the Shelter
House. Profits from the space lease
fees will be used by PRIDE for com-
munity projects in the Rexford area.
Call PRIDE President Mike Johnson at
785-687-3925 for information.

•••••
The 2002 Spring Field Day, Wheat

in Cropping Systems, will be Thursday,
June 6, beginning at 8:30 a.m. at the K-
State Research and Extension Center
in Colby.  The program will include:
Herbicide Spraying Drift Effects on
Wheat by Troy Price at 9 a.m. followed
by Clearfield Wheat by Brian Olson at
9:15 a.m.; Planting Dates and Fertil-
ity by Roger Stockson; 4-H  Wheat
Program by Walter Baker; Whole
Wheat and White Wheat: Nutrition and
Marketing Opportunities by Cindy
Falk and Justin Gilpin of the Kansas
Wheat Commission at 9:50 a.m. ;
Wheat in Crop Rotations by Rob
Aiken; Profitability of Wheat and

Other Summer Crops by Dan O’Brien;
Wheat the Grazing Alternative Eco-
nomics of Grazing vs Grain; and Graz-
ing Wheat: Farmers Experiences
moderated by Keith Harmoney of
Hays. Lunch will be available on site
for $4. Pat Evans, research technolo-
gist, will present Wheat Variety Perfor-
mance and Evaluation at 1 p.m.

•••••
The Hansen Museum in Logan is

hosting Garden of the Heart, a roman-
tic oasis by Tommy Simpson. Within
Simpson’s fenced domain will be

found a sculptural garden paradise
consisting of a fanciful gazebo with
cushions, water fountains, fantasy
fencing and gates, wooden trees and
carved flower forms inspired by the
ancient gardens of India and Persia.
Built in Simpson’s Connecticut Studio
it now travels to various venues. On
loan from the American Craft Mu-
seum, New York, the 30’ x 40”  exhibit
will be on display from June 5-Aug. 1.
Museum hours are 9 a.m.-noon and 1-
4 p.m. Monday through Friday; 9 a.m.-
noon and 1-5 p.m. Sundays and holi-
days. Closed Thanksgiving, Christmas
and New Years. Admission is free.
Handicapped accessible.

Lifelong area residents John and
Betty Schroeder will be celebrating
their 50th wedding anniversary.

John Schroeder and Betty Strickel
were married May 23, 1952, at the
Rev. Dunkel Parsonage.

Their children and families invite
all relatives and friends to celebrate
this special occasion. A reception

Celebrating 50 years

and  dance will be held from 7 p.m.-
midnight on Saturday, June 15, at the
Colby VFW, 220 N. Lake.

Your presence is the only gift re-
quested.

Betty and John Schroeder

Betty and John Schroeder

First thunderstorm of season welcomed
Rosalie

Bussen

• Winona
   Correspondent

Winona received the first thunder-
storm of the summer Wednesday
evening, May 15. We got .45 inches of
rain and strong winds. A fire west of
town took the fire trucks out. On Thurs-
day night we received .23 inches. It’s
nice.

Guess what? Friday, May 17, was
the last day of school. High School and
8th grade graduation was at 2 p.m. Sat-
urday. Have a safe summer to all.

Get-well wishes go to Raymond
Majors. He has been quite ill in the
hospital and is now a resident in the
Wichita County Nursing Home in
Leoti. Phyllis has been with her dad
many days.

Harley and Phyllis Hershberger,
Russell Springs, were in Weskan on
Sunday afternoon, May 12, to attend
the 8th grade graduation of a grand-
daughter, Janie Hershberger. After-
ward, they were at a luncheon in
Sharon  Springs in the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Jim Fulton.

Joyce Bartell recently attended a
spring garden party in the Sharon
Springs Baptist Church. She was a
guest of Rhonda Fisher.

Kyle Bartell and Rhonda Fisher
motored to St. Francis to attend a car
show.

Rosalie Bussen and her daughter
Diana Bauman of Wallace attended the
city-wide garage sale and the Rattle-
snake Roundup in Sharon Springs on
Saturday and Sunday. Darius joined
them for a sandwich.

Roger and Marge Ausmus were Sun-
day, Mother’s Day guests of Larry and
Michele Werth, Watt and Layton in
Brewster. They had dinner in a local
cafe.

Rosalie Bussen enjoyed a Mother’s
Day program in the Sharon Springs
Methodist Church on Sunday. It was
followed by a potluck dinner. She was
a guest of Rod and Carol Bussen, Cody

and Caisse of Weskan.
Congratulations to Tina Bussen and

Mark Rohr of Hays on their engage-
ment. She is the daughter of Rodney
Bussen of Weskan; the granddaughter
of Rosalie Bussen of Winona; and the
great-granddaughter of Edith
Wigington of Quinter. Tina’s mother is
Trudy Unruh, Mark’ s parents are
Maurice and Mary Rohr. Other grand-
parents are Joe and Daisey Robben of
Sharon Springs and Louise Rohr of
Hays.

A recent visitor in Russell Springs
stopping at several palaces on May 12,
was Lynnette Harper, granddaughter
of Annette Geissler Timm. Annette
will be remembered as a Russell
Springs High School graduate. She
was on her way to eastern Oregon to
visit family members.

Enjoying Sunday, Mother’s Day at
home with LaVonne Baxter were
Karen and Linda Montemayer, Garden
City, and Greg Baxter, Winona.

LaVonne Baxter and friend, Nina
Flick of Oakley, enjoyed dinner in the
Colonial Steakhouse on Wednesday
evening. LaVonne was celebrating her
birthday.

CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER
Monday, May 20, 2002

Admissions
Bronwyn Cates and infant female,

Colby
Brielle Bange, Colby
Milton Goldsworth, Colby
Erma Hamill, Colby

Dismissals
Larry Johnson, Colby
Russell Carter, Colby
Perry Larson, McDonald

Hospital

We welcome your news
e-mail to

mnelson@nwkansas.com

One Low Payment Rents Instrument for 4 MONTHS!

All Major Credit
Cards Accepted!

EduKan is tailor-made
to fit your needs

in your world.

Enroll now for
summer 2002!

EduKan is an online consortium
involving six accredited community
colleges in Kansas. Yes, you can

with EduKan.Barton County Community College
Colby Community College
Dodge City Community College
Garden City Community College
Pratt Community College
Seward County Community College

EduKan is accredited to offer AS, AA, and AGS degrees online.
Accredited - The Higher Learning Commission;

Member - North Central Association 1-877-4EduKan

We welcome your news
Colby Free Press

462-3963


